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COMNSERVATORS - Newton's land trust working to preserve open space since 1961

Workipig to preseneope

Winter

The New Year is well under way and January has already had its ups and downs in temperature and
precipitation. By the way, with some light snow cover, it's a good time to check for animal and
bird tracks in the snow. But spring is coming and we are already preparing our Spring events
schedule of walks and, of course, invasive removal. For now, we have put together a brief
calendar of events, mostly indoor, that might be of interest. Our latest Newton Conservators
newsletter is out now and you can find links to its fine articles belows including our President's
Message highlighting the importance of birds in the environment and Pete Gilmore's article on
winter ducks. What better way to see winter ducks than on the wonderful annual Duck Walk on the
Charles sponsored by Waltham Land Trust tomorrow! We also highlight some of the great free
talks in Cambridge sponsored by Grow Native Massachusetts. Please renew your membership or
join the Newton Conservators to help us continue our important open space work! Current
members should have received a renewal letter last month. Otherwise you can join or renew

at http://www.newtonconservators.org/membership.htm. Hope to see you out and about in
Newton this winter!

Calendar

Saturday, January 20, 10-11:30 am
Waltham Land Trust's Annual Duck Walk
130 River St, Waltham (Shaw's back parking lot)

Be amazed at the beauty of visiting waterfowl along the
Charles River sponsored by our neighboring Waltham Land
Trust (www.walthamlandtrust.org). From November to
March, a variety of northern-dwelling ducks come south from §
Canada to winter on our unfrozen waterways. The walk will
be along the Charles River trail upstream to several viewing
platforms and the DCR boardwalk along the Charles River
Museum of Industry and Innovation before turning back at
Moody Street. Expert birders of the WLT, some equipped
with scopes, will (hopefully) help us identify hooded and X -
common mergansers, ring-necks, golden eyes, ruddy ducks i
and other waterfowl described on this sheet. If lucky, you I M'}k ;? ufflehead (top),

X i ) enale Bufflehead (bottom)
might even see an eagle or two soaring above! Bring cameras
and binoculars. All participants should dress for the weather with footwear appropriate for icy
conditions. Postponed if heavy snow is falling. Free. For details please visit
https://walthamlandtrust.z2systems.com/np/clients/walthamlandtrust/event.jsp?event=387. Also
check out the great article on Winter Ducks by Pete Gilmore in the latest Newton Conservators
newsletter: http://www.newtonconservators.org/newsletters/17_12_winter_ducks.pdf

Thursday, January 25, 7 pm

Volante Farms: 100 Years of History

Lecture by Peter Volante

Newton Free Library, 330 Homer St., Newton, MA, 02459

Through much of Newton’s history, Oak Hill was an agricultural area. Peter Volante’s I
grandparents, Peter and Caterina Volante, operated a farm on Dedham Street from
1917 until 1962, when it moved to the present location in Needham. Using historic
photos and family artifacts, Peter Volante will discuss the organization of the farm,
his grandfather’s famous celery, the first retail stand, and farm workers from around
the world. Join Historic Newton for an inside look at a business that has lasted 100
years. http://www.historicnewton.org/ Check out the accompanying exhibit as well
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at the Newton Free Library through January 31.

Monday, January 29 - Sunday, February 25 (new applications)
Enrollment for 2018 Summer Community Supported Agriculture (CSA) Program

Sign up for a share and enjoy fresh vegetables from Newton Community Farm and other local
partner farms from June to October. 2017 sharers (summer and late fall) can enroll from January
15th to January 28th. Newton residents can apply to be in the lottery for remaining shares;
applications due between January 29th and February 25th. Go to Summer CSA Program page on
NCF’s website for more information at http://newtoncommunityfarm.org/produce/csa/

Wednesday, February 7, 7:00 - 8:30 pm

The Beautiful Adaptations of Native Plants: Inviting the Wild into our Gardens
Dan Segal, Owner of the Plantsmen Nursery

Cambridge Public Library, 449 Broadway, Cambridge, MA 02138

Grow Native Massachusetts - Evenings with Experts

Native plants have evolved a broad array of adaptations in the wild,
yielding not only the ornamental features embraced in horticulture but
many fascinating mechanisms for survival. Dan will take us beyond ‘pretty’
plant features to explore the origins of these adaptive traits, and the
critical importance of regional variation. This insight helps us to select
plants that are genuinely suited to our landscapes. He will also compare
and contrast large-scale nursery production that favors the cloning of
cultivars, with small-scale nursery propagation that favors seed-grown
straight species. To know and source native plants effectively,
understanding their propagation can be just as important as species
selection. Dan Segal is the owner of The Plantsmen Nursery near Ithaca, NY, which specializes in
native plants, local seed collection, and natural landscaping. He has collected and propagated over
1,000 species of native plants in his three decades of work as a nurseryman, giving him great
insight into the fascinating variety of adaptations that plants have evolved to survive. He founded
the Ithaca Native Plant Symposium in 2009. Co-sponsored by Grow Native Massachusetts and the
Friends of Fresh Pond Reservation.

Friday, February 9 (application deadline)
Webster Woods Advisory Panel

Mayor Fuller has announced the formation of a Webster
Woods Advisory Panel to offer guidance on how best to
preserve this important community resource. The Mayor has
appointed Beth Wilkinson of the Newton Conservators to
serve as Chair of the Advisory Panel. Ms. Wilkinson will
chair both the Panel's Executive Committee and the larger
Advisory Panel's membership.

All Newton residents interested in serving on the Advisory
Panel are invited to complete an online application (a
Survey Monkey form) by using the following link:
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/YR5WGXY. Applications must be completed on or before

February 9, 2018, to be considered. Applicants should be willing to commit to monthly meetings
throughout 2018.

Friday, February 16 - Monday, February 19
Great Backyard Bird Count
National Audubon Society

Launched in 1998 by the Cornell Lab of Ornithology and National
Audubon Society, the Great Backyard Bird Count was the first
online citizen-science project to collect data on wild birds and to
display results in near real-time. Now, more than 160,000 people
of all ages and walks of life worldwide join the four-day count
each February to create an annual snapshot of the distribution
and abundance of birds. You are invited to participate! For at
least 15 minutes on one or more days of the count, February
16-19, 2018, simply tally the numbers and kinds of birds you
see. You can count from any location, anywhere in the world, for
as long as you wish! Details can be found at http://gbbc.birdcount.org/about/.

e B

Wednesday, February 28
Newton Conservators Grant Application Deadline

The Newton Conservators provides grants to Newton's schools, educational institutions, groups, and
institutions for the purpose of fostering its mission. The grants are generally modest in size;
requests of between $250 and $750 may receive priority, although smaller and larger grants will be
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given full consideration. They can be made for a single event, a longer-term project, or for
multiple year funding. Projects for multiple year funding must be reported upon and resubmitted
annually. Find full details at http://www.newtonconservators.org/grants.htm

Wednesday, March 7, 7:00 - 8:30 pm

Lessons Learned when Field Botany Meets Design

Uli Lorimer, Curator of the Native Flora Garden at Brooklyn Botanic Garden
Cambridge Public Library, 449 Broadway, Cambridge, MA 02138

Grow Native Massachusetts - Evenings with Experts

Ecologically attuned designers are increasingly looking to nature for
inspiration in the design of managed landscapes. But connecting field
botany to horticulture is complex, and insights gained from observations in
the wild don’t always translate directly into a cultivated garden. Uli will
use the recently expanded native flora garden at Brooklyn Botanic Garden,
a cultivated pine barrens and coastal plain grassland, as a case study—
sharing lessons learned along the way as the project evolved from a
concept into a dynamic, living landscape. Good design allows for change
and succession to occur, and flexibility in design intent is a valuable
strategy because things do not always work out as planned. Uli Lorimer
has been the Curator of the Native Flora Garden at the Brooklyn Botanic
Garden Garden for over a decade. He was instrumental in the expansion of the Garden’s native
plant collection, using only material sourced from the wild and grown from seed. As Field Chair at
BBG, he coordinates fieldwork with regional botanists and leads botanical expeditions for
naturalists and horticulturists. Co-sponsored by Grow Native Massachusetts and Mount Auburn
Cemetery

Wednesday, April 4, 7:00 - 8:30 pm

Revealing a Sense of Place

Matthew Cunningham, Principal, Matthew Cunningham Landscape Design
Cambridge Public Library, 449 Broadway, Cambridge, MA 02138

Grow Native Massachusetts - Evenings with Experts

Seasonal New England is rich in its unique and dynamic ecological
patterns. Join us, as Matthew explores how his observations of these
natural systems have influenced his firm’s creation of contextual and
native plant-centric projects that grasp the rhythms of everyday life. He
will show us a variety of residential landscapes, large and small, that
embrace our regional flora, utilize ecologically sustainable principles, and
that build connections between interior and exterior spaces to strengthen
our relationship with nature. Come be inspired by these beautiful, vibrant
landscapes that enhance life for both their human and their wild
residents. Matthew Cunningham is the founder of Matthew Cunningham
Landscape Design, and a rising star in the world of landscape architecture. He is passionate about
the landscapes of New England and is committed to excellent design with ecologically sustainable
principles. A graduate of the Harvard Graduate School of Design, he worked at the renowned firm
Reed Hilderbrand Associates before starting his own practice. Matthew was named “International
Designer of the Year” by the APLD in 2017. Co-sponsored by Grow Native Massachusetts and the
Boston Society of Landscape Architects.

Wednesday, May 2, 6 pm (social), 7 pm (dinner)

Newton Conservators Annual Dinner Meeting
Environmentalist of the Year, Maynard, and Director's Awards
Featured Speaker - Peter Alden, Naturalist

American Legion Post 440, 295 California Street, Nonantum

Mark your calendars for this important annual dinner meeting event
with a great speaker and awards. Watch for further details soon. Our
featured speaker this year is Peter Alden, a world renowned naturalist,
entertaining lecturer, ecotourism guide and author of 15 books on North
American and African wildlife, including the National Audubon Society’s
Regional Field Guide Series. Peter’s interests have widened from his
original field of ornithology to include all visible biodiversity,
conservation issues, historical changes in the landscape, climate
change, and the invasive alien plant and animal crisis affecting us today.

President’'s Message
It’s a hard time to be a small creature in today’s world.

Researchers at Radboud University in the Netherlands who
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studied records from German nature preserves discovered a seasonal decline of 76% and mid-
summer decline of 82% in flying insect biomass over 27 years. Another study by the German Nature
and Biodiversity Conservation Union showed that there are 15% fewer birds than just 12 years ago.

A year-old study by the organization Partners in Flight indicated that North America has 1.5 billion
fewer birds now than it did 40 years ago. Observations in more than 25 other countries indicate
that this is a global phenomenon.

What are the most likely causes of the loss of these populations and others around the world? Loss
of habitat. Climate change. The overuse of pesticides and fertilizers. The increase in agricultural
monocultures.

In a Conservation Biology article, EO Wilson tells us to, “Pay attention to the little things that run
the world.” He continues:

The truth is that we need invertebrates but they don’t need us. If human beings were to disappear
tomorrow, the world would go on with little change... But if invertebrates were to disappear, it is
unlikely that the human species could last more than a few months. Most of the fishes, amphibians,
birds, and mammals would crash to extinction about the same time. Next would go the bulk of the
flowering plants and with them the physical structure of the majority of the forests and other
terrestrial habitats of the world.

How can those of us living in Newton help to preserve those little things? By thinking globally and
acting locally. We need to work to preserve the bugs and the birds in our local environment by
conserving their habitat in Newton — both by protecting critical open spaces and by taking care of
those that already are protected, by protecting or increasing the biodiversity within them.

That is the mission of the Newton Conservators. We fulfill that mission in many ways.
Here are a few examples:

« We have been working for two years to protect the land now owned by Boston College in Webster
Woods. (Mayor Ruthanne Fuller has pledged to make that happen.)

« We are removing invasive plants from many of the city’s open spaces. Invasive plants outcompete
and push out the native plants that provide food for our native insects and birds. (For more
information, see http://bit.ly/2elu069)

« We are restoring Woodcock Meadow at Nahanton Park by removing invasive plants and planting
native plants.

« We have started two experimental plots to try to restore the understory of the red maple
wetland in the rear of Cold Spring Park (see the lead article by Eric Olson earlier in this
newsletter).

« We are working with the City to put conservation restrictions on city-owned conservation areas
and parks — and then to monitor them.

All of those projects are funded by membership dollars. It is our membership renewal time, and we
hope that you will renew your membership — or join for the first time. If you’re already a member,
you have received a renewal notice in the mail. If not, you can join online: http://bit.ly/2jDeU2P.

Thanks for your support!

- Beth Wilkinson, President

Newton Conservators Newsletter

The Newton Conservators publishes its newsletter approximately four times a year. It is distributed
by mail to the membership and is available online. Extra copies are also available at the Newton
Free Library. Here is the link to our Fall Newsletter—chock-full of interesting information:

http://www.newtonconservators.org/newsletters/17_12.pdf

Here are links to the articles in this issue:

e Cold Spring Park Red Maple Swamp - Can it Endure? - Eric Olson
http://www.newtonconservators.org/newsletters/17_12_red_maple.pdf

® Winter Ducks in Newton - Pete Gilmore
http://www.newtonconservators.org/newsletters/17_12_winter_ducks. pdf

® The Two Bridges Trail - Ted Chapman
http://www.newtonconservators.org/newsletters/17_12_two_bridges.pdf

® Woodcock Meadow Restoration - Update - Katherine Howard
http://www.newtonconservators.org/newsletters/17_12_woodcock_update.pdf

® President's Message - Beth Wilkinson
http://www.newtonconservators.org/newsletters/17_12_president. pdf

1/20/2018, 11:21 AM



E-Bulletin - January 19, 2018

50f6

http://hosted.verticalresponse.com/365693/17470734ef/1635500149/871...

NEWTON
CONSERVATORS

WINTER ISEUE

MEVW SLETTER

Newton's land trust working fo praserve opan spoce since 1961

WWW NEWTONCOMSEEVATORS ORG » WINTEE 2018

e e Cold Spring Park Red le S
—

B W, Tk old Spring Park Red Maple Swamp
Chris Hepburn, d

Ve Frsien Can It Endure?
Anraiarin Abstmathy,

Ih-n:.lr:y . By Erir Clum, Seviiow Lestuer in Eobagy ot Bomndee Uioenity
Katharine Howard,

Trectuter ihty years ago this gpring a hucky 1437, when this tree was starting it long.
Deviel Brsclime Em! gl == atiE ook it shirs gacent into the canopy
&:ﬂmm spiraleng flight downwarnd from i
preirasirie masther tree and serded into the domp peaty W were taking part i Newton’s Red Maple
Marmeret Coria sl of Mewtoiny Cold Spring Pedc A mamire  Swainp Swidy Progect, ofpinged thn year by
M Finch red maple i 3 profific seed prodducer, and that  the Newton Comservaton i collboration
Hobert Flzek sl seed would luve had with Ciey of Mewoan Parks
Etlen Gitsion Kannady hundreds, i not thousands, and Reonsinon Dept
Mayrico Gilmarm of sibliym o wingng officiab. Of the hundreds of
Darial Grrean dowmwand that year A seed. large and healvhy red maples
William Hogar v 2 biology profesor of that domsinate the swamp
Tod Kusklineki is a Dby forest of Cold Spring Park.
Kon Malkiry wree wath a packed linch, Bruce and | had sopped at
lc'" Es:m'"‘" iy ard wild suniere can be hand n pretey mich
ik on babies of any creature, fow aboue thin
m bt esgrecially these of plats ane, Bruee?™"Laaks good
Dchl F.Q"n'-n O thie vy thiodisanics of s miie, Eric, let see whiar

o prodiiced by a tree abie’s goa!™

Job, Bl seeks prodinc ¥ i H
Lea Breckemidge during it liferme, fow ever
Loflor Burdick becanie seedlings, much lew in V937 Franklin Delano
Ly Caalehwall Sl Tamre e e Roooseveln was boginming his
Michasl Collos Rod Mapls Falioge: nos fuse secomid term, Amelia Earan
Dougles Dickson A few din make i of coune, moin lebes. Als thown it o doe drappeared over 3 datant
Aan Doitman and that ix how this past woa m:ﬂ"x*-; M;P:’"ﬂ sz, and war srewvinig it
Bort Hague s Felow natriralo g s ke | Europe, Counting 4 treeh
Juckily *:';h"" Bruce Wenning aod [iound | ofiung vigeean), am s on ronwth lines can connect
F‘""’" o aurclves standing befire | wing. This e typms is ke s us 10 the past, but though
;m‘f:: 3 particular red maple, one o e Rind mapds it wind- ot chesen sudy eree
Wikliom Ladeh of the many in Newtan's | patkmited and yeind et proved o be oll in human
Dion Lubin Lutgest red maple owamp We : years, the thiek pear wils
Baruisks Mariharwesen were able to mace this tree baik 1o a lucky ar theis site suggest thar a swamip forest has
Eric Chaan secil 8 years ag becune we coumted s dnmimated b s, well before
Anne Fearson ringge No, we didn’ cut it down = using 2 Mewron became x namied vown. An 1RSS5
Richard Primack fomesters corer we extracted a sim cyhmder map of Newton shovs 2 wetland here at
Eric Eumrlinrre of wood, thanmer than & pencil, which we least foir tiries it current size befre miost
m ""9';1'; later sanded, matstened, and cxmmined wnder was ditchied and fillesl, dlong with himdeeds
hr:‘;“d" g a danecting macroscope. Dur deill hir close of pther wetlnd acra in gown, to nuke the
VWilliom 5 o the center of the e, allowang us w lannil siniabde for suburbda. Reflecong on
Willis W ) conficenitly coant back m fime ro the year thi hivtory dhould increase our appreciaton
Brian Yooy

Compémuiral o puage 7

. facebook.

Visit our Facebook page and like us at https://www.facebook.com/NewtonConservators

Membership & Publications!

Did you know that you can Join the Newton Conservators online.
And consider a gift membership for a conservation-minded
friend. New members get a trail guide as well!

Visit http://www.newtonconservators.org/membership.htm for

details on membership options. Did you know that you can
register and pay for membership, events, buy a copy of our
Almanac or newly revised Trail Guide, or make a donation to the
Newton Conservators online? The Trail Guides and Almanac are
also available at your local Newton Bookstores. Shop Local! Our Trail GUide and

Almana make great holiday gifts!

Mission: The Newton Conservators promotes the protection and preservation of natural areas,
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including parks, playgrounds, forests and streams, which are open or may be converted to open
space for the enjoyment and benefit of the people of Newton. It further aims to disseminate
information about these and other environmental matters. A primary goal is to foster the
acquisition of land, buildings and other facilities to be used for the encouragement of scientific,
educational, recreational, literary and other public pursuits that will promote good citizenship
and the general welfare of the people of our community.

The Newton Conservators organization was formed as a not-for-profit in June 1961.

- E-Bulletin Editor Ted Kuklinski, Newton Conservators (dolanpond@aol.com)
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